
 

17 January 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents & Carers 
 
As you know, we have been working to create Certainty around our Uniform Policy this 
half term. Thank you for the support you have been giving to make sure students arrive 
complying with the Carrington Way each day. 
 
We have recently seen an increase in the number of unnatural-looking false eyelashes, 
which are not in line with our ‘natural make-up’ policy, and we’ve had feedback from 
students regarding a lack of consistency here. We are now banning false eyelashes 
completely. 
 
We understand that this may be an adjustment for some students, but hope you will 
support us in ensuring only natural make-up is worn at school. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the relevant Head of Year for a 
further discussion. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mrs Williams 
Assistant Headteacher - DICE 
DDSL 
Teacher of English 
 

https://www.carringtonschool.org/info/uniform/
https://www.carringtonschool.org/support/rewards-and-behaviour/

